
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Another very busy year comes to a close for 
Northumberland and Durham LRC.  We had a couple of 
changes to committee personnel during 2017 and give 
our thanks those who have left and warmly welcome the 
new people who joined us as volunteers; committing to 
giving up their valuable spare time to help provide 
events for the benefit of the other 400+ Club members.   
 

There are only around 20 people on our three 
committees who volunteer to organise our events each 
year and fill the roles that keep our club running 
smoothly. We also appreciate club members (and non-
members) who offer to help at events. Without you 
there would be no events!  
 

PLEASE CHECK YOUR RECORDS. 
 

Annual Membership Subscriptions are due on the 
1st of January.   If your annual subscriptions are not 
paid at the due time, you will not receive 
preference in our Field Trials for that year.   
 
Full details of rates are on our website 
http://www.ndlabclub.co.uk/membership.html  
Contact Fiona Maclean on afinmore@live.co.uk or Tel 
0779 5515199 for any queries. 

 
Our Eye Testing Clinic will be organised for February 
2018 at Bowburn in Durham. More details will follow.  
 

Our FREE TO MEMBERS Puppy Register has been 
running for almost four years now.  Available to 
members who breed from dogs that are suitably 
health tested; it is not used as much as we would 
like so please remember to make use of the facility 
which was put in place to assist members. 
http://www.ndlabclub.co.uk/labrador-register-
breeders-questionnaire.html  
 
We have helped a lot of people looking for Labradors 
and all information is available on the club website or by 
contacting Linda Thompson or Joanne McDonald. 
http://www.ndlabclub.co.uk/puppy-register.html 
 
In February 2017 we held our Eye Testing clinic with Mr 
Stuart Ellis which was fully booked.  Thanks to Kay 
Jenkins for organising the day and the volunteers that 
ensured it ran smoothly.   
 
Our Open Show in February was well attended and saw 
some worthy winners.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kay Jenkins and the Show committee worked hard to 
pull everything together and a great day was had by all.  
The day was also a celebration of the contribution Life 
Members Joyce and Leslie Brabban had given to the 
Club and showing as they retired from judging. 

 
Crufts yet again saw many members do well in both in 
the show rings and Gamekeeper rings in March.  
 

Our Annual General Meeting was well attended in April. 
Officers presented the accounts and reports of the 
previous year; showing a healthy membership and our 
finances to be in very good order, thanks to great work 
by our Hon. Treasurer, Anne Beckley.  Our Annual 
Returns were also presented to the Kennel Club and 
accepted without alteration.  Members also ratified the 
Life Membership which we had offered to Mr Fred 
Smith, which was accepted. 
 
Our website, club records and procedures are kept up to 
date and being continually improved.  
 
If you are interested in becoming more involved with 
your Club by helping out on committees and at events; 
please contact any committee member and or email 
the club ndlabclub@gmail.com 
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In April the Working Tests began.  Steve McDermott 
organised five very successful test days including a 
Novice Dog Novice Handler training Day.  
  
The number of people entering working tests in 2017 
was excellent; and it was great to see new people 
becoming involved in the sport. Whilst we appreciate 
larger running cards make longer days for everyone, we 
try to alleviate this wherever possible.   
 
The online entry for working events continues to grow in 
popularity.  
 

Our local working test season ended with N. & D. hosting 
the Inter Club competition this year including a 5th 
invited visiting team of United Retriever Club. Our team 
of Lee Hartis, David Tulip, Shamanthi Shankar and 
Grant Dawson (Steve McDermott judge) did us proud 
finishing in 1st Place with Lee Hartis and his dog Flint 
(FTCH Troddenmills Beck and Call of Leacaz) taking the 
award for Top Scoring Dog of the competition.  Our 
thanks also to the judges and helpers who enabled the 
day to proceed. 
 

The final team event was in September with our team 
competing at the prestigious Chatsworth Retriever 
competition against clubs from all over the country.   
We were proud to secure automatic qualification for 
2018 by coming 2nd in 2017.  Only one point behind the 
1st placed club! Well done Lee Hartis, Russell Hodgen 
and Andy Latham.   
 

Steve McDermott stood down as Working Test Secretary 
in July 2017 and we thank him for his work for the last 4 
seasons.  We are delighted that Jeff Smart has agreed to 
stand as Working Test Secretary for an initial 12 month 
period.   
 
Our Field Trials began in August and completed in 
October.  All had a very good numbers of entries.  
Thanks to the judges, stewards, and helpers for their 
hard work and to everyone who gave their support. 

 

The Field Trial Sub-committee also organised a Mock 
Novice Trial in October for members who had decided 
to embark on Field Trials.  Judges, guns and organisers 
gave up their time for free to run the event to give 
members a better understanding of Field Trials.  It was a 
very well run day. 

It seems increasingly difficult to encourage people to 
help at events. But without volunteers, the events will 
not go ahead.   
 
We ask everyone to be more considerate and 
enthusiastic in this respect as we all want to see the 
sport flourish. There is no better way to get into tests 
and trials than to come along to spectate and/or help 
out and see the competitions up close. 
 

Our sincere thanks go to the gracious land owners who 
kindly allow us to use their grounds for our working 
events.  We are very lucky to see such beautiful parts of 
the North that many never see.   
 
We are also very appreciative of the Club sponsors for 
show and working events: Skinners Dog Foods, Gundog 
Gear, James Wellbeloved and Royal Canin.   

 
An increase in the numbers of entries were received for 
our Championship Show in October; where everyone 
enjoyed a day at Kirkley Hall with some worthy winners. 
Many thanks to Kay Jenkins and the committee. 
 
As we approach the end of the year, planning for 2018 is 
well underway; when we hope to be able to offer five 
local working test events, four Field Trials, two Shows 
and an eye clinic.  
 
More details will be provided with the working test 
schedule which we hope to have out to members in 
January. 
 
 

    The Officers and Committees of  
Northumberland and Durham L.R.C.  

wish you all a Merry Christmas and very 
Happy, Healthy  2018. 

 


